Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

General Membership Meeting Minutes

February 9, 2016

President Byrnes opened the 3:00 p.m. meeting with the Pledge of Alligence.

President Byrnes will be out of the state until Feb. 21st and then again from Mar. 1st – the 28th.

Car maintenance checkup (120,000 mi.) is scheduled for Feb. 26 th.

Next issue of The Greenbelt Gazette will feature an article re: Citizens on Patrol asking for volunteers

for the organization.

April  membership meeting will feature Sheriff Dawsy.

Special guest Tom Gotterup, a volunteer with the Seniors vs. Crime  Office, spoke to our group giving a little history of the Seniors vs. Crime Office which started here in Citrus County in 2002.

The statistics for the office as of Jan. 1, 2016 is as follows: Cases Worked: 1,890, Recovered Funds:

$2,461,226, Volunteer Hours: 33,305.

Deputy McEwan stated the cutoff for RSVP'S for the annual banquet is Feb. 19th.

March membership meeting will be held on March 1`st instead of March 8th due to primary elections.

Treasurer's report:  Beginning balance Jan 1, 2016:  $4,792.98

                                Donations:                                       120.00

                                New shirts, printer cartridge,

                                 required state fees                           696.22

                                Ending balance Jan. 31, 2016     $4,216.76 

Motion by Jack Marshall to accept report.

Nominations of Officers for 2016:  Dick Byrnes, President

                                                         Tom Okimoto, Vice President

                                                         Roger Kessinger, Treasurer

                                                         Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary

All accepted and approved

When leaving Citizens on Patrol for any reason notice of absence should be given.

Honor Guard meeting was held after the regular meeting of membership.

Sharon Doncourt who is the Sheriff's Office Senior Victims Resource Officer will be the speaker for March.

Motion to adjourn at 4:25 accepted.

Respectfully submitted by: Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary                            
